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Two Districts start their 2018 season this month!  Groesbeck (previously McGregor) 
will rope on Saturday, November 18 at the Limestone County Fairgrounds arena.  
This district will be awarding a trailer at its district finals, so make sure to attend 
enough dates to be qualified for the trailer!  Tom and LeeAnn Monroe will be 
producing this district…they have been part of the OTRA family for a long time and 
will be sure to put on an excellent event! 
The Ponder District will rope on Saturday AND Sunday, November 18 & 19 at the 
Denton County Cowboy Church. Justin McCright is producing this great district once 
again and he and his staff are looking forward to awarding a saddle and trophy 
jackets on every weekend event of the regular season! 
 

After much discussion and deliberation at our producer’s meeting in September, we have 
decided to change up the prize line for the Regular Season High Point.   
We wanted to reward more ropers, so we are going to award MONEY to the  
TOP 3 High Point Ropers of the Regular Season --  
1

st
 - $2500   ~   2

nd
 - $1500   ~   3

rd
 - $1000 

Points will be based on Perfect Attendance and Placing at District Ropings -- Attend at least 2 different 
district dates in your home district and at least 2 different district dates outside your home district to 
receive 1 point for every time you place in any district on any date!  Attend every date in a category at a 
district & receive 1 point per category for perfect attendance!   
 

AND  
 

The Regular Season High Point FEMALE Roper will receive a $500 OTRA 
Finals Entry Credit! (same rules will apply as in the Top 3). 
 

AND 
 

The Regular Season High Point Roper in EACH DISTRICT will receive a $500 
OTRA Finals Entry Credit!         
 

Finals Entry Credit will be good for 2018 OTRA Finals only. Roper must meet OTRA 
Finals qualification requirements.  High Points at each District will be awarded as 1 per 
place & 1 per perfect attendance category in that district.  
One roper cannot receive more than one regular season high point award.  
So, get out there and rope for your share of the money….be sure to get to as many 
districts on as many dates as possible!  

 
All our Best to All of You, 
Tim & Whitney McCright         
Original Team Roping Association, Inc.                                                                        


